
 

 

 
 
 
 

POLICE AND FIRE FACILITY PROJECT OVERVIEW 
 
The Proposal 
 
Ensure the police and fire facilities meet service demands of today and future by: 

• Building a new fire station on city hall campus, and; 
• Remodeling and expanding existing police and fire station to accommodate police 

 
Need #1:  Improve safety and response  
Need #2:  Accommodate growth and changing workforce 
Need #3: Protect investments in equipment 

 
How much will this cost? 
 

• Police station: $11,000,000 
• Fire station: $14,000,000  
• Total estimated cost: Approximately $25,000,000 

 
How will this project be financed? 
 

• City anticipates selling $25 million in General Obligation capital improvement bonds 
• Would require a one-time, less than 1-percent levy increase, starting in 2020 

 
What is the city requesting? 
 
Minnetonka is seeking special legislation to obtain a sales tax reimbursement for materials, 
supplies and equipment furnished for the project. This request was supported and included in 
the 2018 tax bill that was vetoed. The city anticipates the total amount of reimbursement would 
not exceed $850,000. Construction is set to begin spring of 2019.  
 
Legislative Support 
 
H. F. No. 333 – Representative Acomb, Rep. Elkins, Rep. Pryor 
S. F. No. 442 – Senator P. Anderson, Sen. Cwodzinski, Sen. Franzen  
 
Contact Information 
 
Perry Vetter 
Assistant City Manager/Administrative Services Director 
952-939-8216 
pvetter@eminnetonka.com 

mailto:pvetter@eminnetonka.com

